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Food for Thought
Every day you may make progress. Every step may be fruitful. Yet, there 
will stretch out before you an ever-lengthening, ever-ascending, ever-im-
proving path. You know you will never get to the end of the journey. But this, 
so far from discouraging, only adds to the joy and glory of the climb.

~ Winston Churchill 

Superintendent’s Corner
We are entering that special time of year filled with celebration and rich, 
warm holiday traditions. With this in mind, our school district hosts several 
programs ranging from Halloween parades to Thanksgiving pow-wows that 
enable us to celebrate together and embrace the beautiful family feelings 
of the holidays. In fact, just last year we had the Winter Wonderland, which 
turned out to be one of the most popular events the district ever hosted. 
This dynamic celebration poured over 700 students, parents, and staff to 
decorate doors, to take pictures with Santa, make Hanukkah decorations, 
enjoy Islamic art, and taste the sweet treats of the season. 

This is a reminder for you to mark your calendar, as this year‘s Winter Won-
derland will be held on Saturday, November 30, 2019, from 3 to 5 PM, at 
the James Kaden Administrative offices. There is no pre-registration neces-
sary, and the program is absolutely free of charge. You can get there any-
time between 3 and 5 PM, as activities are ongoing and the crowd typically 
comes and goes during this event. Our Winter Wonderland also offers a 
great chance to get a head start on your holiday photo cards, and generates 
smiles that last throughout the season.

News from Deputy Superintendent 
Dr. Joseph Centamore in the Curriculum Office
Our South Huntington School District is very proud of the cutting-edge Sci-
ence Research program that has taken hold in our high school. This dy-
namic initiative offers our students the opportunity to study, learn, explore, 
and compete at the very highest academic levels. We are thrilled to share 
the work of these wonderful young scholars in the video attachment below. 
https://vimeo.com/366720314

News from Assistant Superintendent for Business 
and District Operations Dr. Vito D’Elia
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Please join us on Friday, October 25th, for our Safe Halloween program 
at Walt Whitman High School, from 4-6 PM. This is one of our most heart-
warming programs, as it connects the generations by having our district’s 
oldest students provide a safe, fun-filled experience for our community’s 
youngest members. 

Some Thoughts from Assistant Superintendent for 
Student Services April Poprilo 
Our school district is blessed to have wonderful students and dedicated 
faculty and staff who combine for creativity and vibrant learning each and 
every day. It is with this understanding that we regularly celebrate the ac-
complishments of students and staff, and today commend two very talented 
professionals and one program, which were recently honored at New York 
State English Council Conference. 

Kerry Chapman was recognized as a Teacher of Excellence. 
Michelle Peterson Davis won the Fellow Award, for the highest service to 
the organization. 
The Body Electric was named a Program of Excellence.

We are incredibly proud of our South Huntington team and fortunate to have 
such wonderful people living, working, and learning in our district.

News from Dr. James Wright, Supervisor of 
Physical Education, Health, Athletics & Recreation
As our Fall Season winds down to its last few games, we congratulate the 
Middle School, JV, and Varsity athletes and coaches on their efforts. We 
also wish the very best to Girls Tennis, Varsity Boys Soccer, Golf, and Swim-
ming, as they enter post-season play and look with anticipation to other 
teams who are battling to qualify for the playoffs.

News from Mr. John Murphy, 
Principal of Walt Whitman High School
This is a reminder to all students and parents that the ACT exam will be giv-
en at Whitman this Saturday, October 26th.  It is asked that students please 
arrive by 7:45 AM and wait in the PAC Lobby.  In order to take the exam, you 
must have your Student ID and your PHOTO admission ticket, or you will 
not be permitted to take the test.  It is also required that students bring two 
#2 pencils and a calculator to the exam.  Also, no cell phones are allowed 
in the ACT test rooms.  

Halloween isn’t just about candy anymore! S(CARE) For Halloween is col-
lecting male and female toiletries and socks for the homeless. Think about 
these items while you’re out shopping for Halloween candy. Drop items off 
in the Main Office now through Nov. 4th.

Guidance News
Walt Whitman High School would like to thank the counseling center for 
providing such a positive experience at this year’s College Fair.  The ability 
to see so many colleges at one time allowed both parents and students a 
chance to learn more about the college process, as well as narrowing their 
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choices.  Thank you again to Mr. Blair, Mrs. Shepherd, and the entire 
Guidance staff.  

The following colleges will be visiting our counseling center this week 
and next week to provide students and parents the opportunity to ask 
questions.  Please contact the counseling center at 631-812-3820, if you 
have any questions.  

Athletic News:
Attention all girls trying out for JV or Varsity Basketball:  There will be an 
important meeting on Wednesday, October 30th, after school, in room 
631.  

Congratulations to our Varsity Football team. The Team won its 2nd 
game against Sachem North this past Friday night by the score of 28-7.  
The team was led by Danny Beltran scoring 2 touchdowns.  Mike Aloi-
si ran for one, and threw a 40-yard touchdown pass to Timari Laster.  
The o-line blocking of Justin Ward, Diego Romero, Alex DiLorenzo, 
Garrett Aadal, and Joe Roberts was outstanding.  The defense was 
led by Alex DiLorenzo, Rashan Thompson and Kevin Ochoa.  Come 
support the team this Saturday at 2 PM on Senior Day.

Congratulations to our Girls Varsity Soccer team.  On Friday evening, 
senior night, the team defeated undefeated Smithtown East in double 
overtime by the score of 2-1.  Sydney Khan opened the scoring for the 
Wildcats in the 1st half.  In the first overtime, Mary Teresky scored the 
game winner.  Nora Cowlishaw made 16 saves to secure the victory.  
Great job ladies!

This past Saturday the Junior Varsity Football team improved its record 
to 4-2 with a big win over Sachem North, 30-19.  Leading the way was 
Logan Elmore, Kenyon Miles, Chris Ramos and John Maldonado.

News from Mr. Eddie Smith, 
Principal of Stimson Middle School
This week is Red Ribbon Week at Stimson Middle School.  Since its 
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beginning in 1985, the Red Ribbon has touched the lives of millions of peo-
ple around the world. In response to the murder of DEA Agent Enrique 
Camarena, angered parents and youth in communities across the coun-
try began wearing Red Ribbons as a symbol of their commitment to raise 
awareness of the destruction caused by drugs in America. Today, the Red 
Ribbon serves as a catalyst to mobilize communities to educate youth and 
encourage participation in drug prevention activities.  This week Stimson 
continues to increase awareness by engaging in a number of building-wide 
activities.

On Tuesday, both 7th and 8th graders, enjoyed an outdoor assembly by Di-
aled Action Sports, an awe inspiring BMX presentation focused on making 
healthy choices.  A special thank you to the Silas/Stimson PTA for schedul-
ing such wonderful opportunities for our students.

Just a friendly reminder - The Halloween Dance will be held this Friday, 
from 7 to 9 PM.  Tickets can be purchased during lunch periods for $5.00. 

Next week is Penny Wars at Stimson.  Please encourage your children to 
get involved.  All the directions can be found on Mr. Sansotta’s e-board by 
following the Daily Announcements link.

News from Mr. Steve Toto, 
Principal of Silas Wood Sixth-Grade School
It’s a busy and exciting week at Silas Wood!  With our Physical Education 
classes participating in Pumpkin Run activities during gym class, we also 
eagerly anticipate Red Ribbon Drug Free Awareness events to be held 
during our lunch periods. All students will be encouraged to take a pledge, 
a selfie, and sign a banner declaring a drug-free lifestyle!  Each will receive 
a bracelet as a positive reminder of this pledge, to be given out as one part 
of many fun activities.  

On Wednesday morning, our entire student body participated in the 
PTA-sponsored Brain Challenge Assembly, a much-anticipated, boisterous, 
and rollicking event enjoyed annually at Silas.   The week will wrap up with 
our Halloween Dinner Dance Costume party on Friday evening!  Life can’t 
get much better than this week at Silas Wood!
  
News from Mr. Anthony Ciccarelli, 
Principal of Birchwood Intermediate School
As the cooler weather arrives, please label all jackets, sweatshirts, hats, 
etc., so we can return them to your child if they get misplaced.  

If your child stays for any of our after school programs, please make sure 
you send in a note or call the main office if they are not staying on a specific 
day. Please do not rely solely on an e-mail to a teacher. 

Thank you to the amazing Birchwood PTA for a great Halloween Dance last 
Friday. It was a huge success. All who came had a great time!

News from Dr. Gayle Steele, 
Principal of Maplewood Intermediate School

Michael L. McCarthy, P.C
Attorney and Counselor at Law
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The Maplewood PTA is happy to present a Haunted Halloween Carnival and 
Dance this Friday, October 25th. This will also be the opening night for our 
Scholastic Book Fair. Doors open at 6:30 PM for the book fair, and the car-
nival/dance will begin at 7 PM. Tickets are $5.00. Students and their families 
will enjoy snacks, games, a photo booth and music in our gym and cafeteria.  
Remember to come dressed in your costumes!

Students will also be allowed to wear costumes to school on Halloween. All 
grades will participate in a parade on our back field at 11 AM. Parents are 
invited to attend. Please look for the notice sent home which gives guidelines 
for the day and appropriate costumes. We want to make this an event that 
everyone can enjoy!

News from Dr. Annie Michaelian, 
Principal of Oakwood Primary Center
It has been another exciting and eventful week at Oakwood! 

Orange was the color of the day as 650 pumpkins were scattered on the 
Oakwood field from Papas Farm for our annual Pumpkin Hunt on Tuesday.  
Our students were so excited to select their special pumpkin. Of course, 
we thank all the faculty and staff who arrived early to spread the pumpkins 
around the field for our great event! 

We are still collecting gently used Halloween costumes for students who are 
in need of a costume for our Halloween parade. All donations can be placed 
in one of the decorated boxes in our lobby for distribution by October 28th.  
Thank you for your kind generosity. 

A reminder to our families...Join us for Oakwood’s annual outdoor Halloween 
Parade at 9:30 AM on October 31st!  Should the weather be inclement, we 
will hold the parade indoors for students only.  

All are invited to Oakwood, and a new Welcome Center greets our visitors 
as they enter the building!  An accent table and decorations are set up to 
welcome our families upon their arrival. The Welcome Center includes chil-
dren’s books, activity books and crayons.  The center will expand as the year 
continues with magazines and other information for our families. Please stop 
in to see our Oakwood Welcome Center in the main lobby! We are happy to 
have you as part of our family!

Have a wonderful week ahead!

News from Mr. Mitchell Levy, 
Principal of Countrywood Primary Center 
Thank you to our wonderful PTA for last Friday’s Halloween Dance and Din-
ner.  The students and their families had an absolute blast, and as always, 
the food provided by Ms. Buhse, Ms. Rice and the entire South Huntington 
Nutrition Services Team was phenomenal.  Families had an opportunity to 
enjoy nachos, pizza bagels, chicken nuggets, French fries, homemade cup-
cakes, and Rice Crispy Treats, all professionally decorated by our Nutrition 
Services team, and served by many of our wonderful Countrywood Staff.  
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A special thanks to our wonderful Countrywood team of parents and staff 
who came out in force to decorate, serve, and supervise this event.  
Please be reminded that, whenever possible, and as long as the weather 
cooperates, we will continue to go outside for recess.  We ask that stu-
dents be sent with jackets and other Fall/Winter clothing so that they can 
continue to enjoy the playground equipment and blacktop activities.  Last 
Friday evening also served as our Book Fair kick-off event.  Throughout 
this week students will have an opportunity to come down with their classes 
to go shopping.  A schedule has already gone home; please call the school 
should you have any questions.
  
Friday afternoon, from 4-6 PM, at Walt Whitman High School, is the annual 
Safe Halloween event.  Notices have already gone home about this excit-
ing and enjoyable event.   It is hard to believe that next week is already 
Halloween.  A few friendly reminders; we are hoping for nice weather, how-
ever, if the weather does not cooperate and we have to move the event 
indoors we will, unfortunately, due to safety concerns,  not be able to have 
our parents and guests join us for an indoor parade.  In addition, new this 
year, we have sent home two Halloween ID badges to help us control the 
large crowd of parents and guests joining us for the various parties after the 
parade. We ask that you please be sure to bring and wear these ID stick-
ers.  Additional ID stickers will be available at the reception desk should you 
need them, however, please first utilize the passes we are sending home to 
help us manage the crowds for this fun day.

News from Jackie’s Arts Corner
Congratulations Walt Whitman Wildcat Marching Band! Sunday’s perfor-
mance at the National U. S. Band Competition, hosted by Walt Whitman 
High School, was outstanding!  The choreography, music and marching 
band precision were beautifully executed!  BRAVO!
 
The Walt Whitman Marching Band’s final competitions will take place in 
Lynchburg, Virginia, the weekend of October 25th – 27th.  Nationals Cham-
pionships will take place the weekend of November 1st – 3rd, in Allentown, 
Pennsylvania.  We wish them the best of luck with these upcoming com-
petitions.
 
Mark your calendars for a night of Mystery and Fun!  Walt Whitman’s Cen-
ter Stage Fall Production this year will be “Clue,” and will be presented 
November 22nd and November 23rd in Walt Whitman High School’s Per-
forming Arts Center.  If you would like to place an advertisement in our 
playbill/program for the production of CLUE, please specify ad size (see 
below), and send typed or clearly written ad text to:
 

Susan Radin, Centerstage Director
Walt Whitman High School

301 West Hills Road
Huntington Station, NY  11746

Ad size and cost are as follows: Full Page - $100, Half Page - $50, Quarter 
Page $25 
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Checks must be made payable to SHUFSD.  All proceeds support Center-
stage Drama and Musical Productions.
 
Thank you for your support…….it is greatly appreciated!

School Board Notes – A Message from the Board 
of Education
Tonight is the night where staff and community members can attend the 
“Board Recognition” at this evening’s Board meeting at Birchwood Interme-
diate School, starting at 7:30 PM, to pay tribute to seven dedicated individ-
uals who make up the District’s Board of Education.

Our community is so very fortunate to have these seven special people 
working on behalf of all students in our District.  A Board member’s po-
sition is one of tremendous responsibility—not only are board members 
involved directly with District business at public board meetings, they also 
are involved in various committees—the Facilities Committee, the Audit 
Committee, the Policy Review Committee and the Curriculum Committee 
Council—that meet at various times each and every month.  Include those 
commitments with the never-ending school building meetings and ceremo-
nies that Board members attend, and there are very few days of the week 
unspoken for.  Board members are not compensated financially—they are 
strictly volunteers serving our great South Huntington School District—how-
ever, if you were to ask any one of our members, they would tell you that 
their commitment and obligation to service provides them with enormous 
satisfaction.  
 
I urge you to attend our Board Recognition evening where students, staff 
and District organizations provide their appreciation to seven awe-inspiring 
members of our learning family.

News from our South Huntington Educational 
Foundation (SHEF) 

Attention: Faculty!  The South Huntington Educational Foundation an-
nounces the opening of mini PIE grant season from now through November 
15th.  Visit SHEFINC.ORG  for information and to complete your request!
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All community members should be sure to sign up for your free subscription 
at SHEFINC.ORG  as new promotions are announced for families, students 
and community members.  Announcements include grants, scholarships, 
raffles, lotteries and more!

 

News from SEPTA – Maureen Basedow
Thank you for coming and supporting our SEPTA fundraiser on October 
17th, 2019.  A great time was had by all!
  
Booster Club
LAST CHANCE TO WIN! Get your raffle ticket today to win.  Wildcat Booster 
Club Fall Raffle $10 per ticket ALL proceeds go to support athletics!

Grand prize: 2-yr lease on new RAV4 (choice of color), or choose $3,000 
CASH
2nd prize: 4 tickets to JETS or GIANTS (your choice)

Winner will be drawn October 26th at the Varsity Football “senior game.” You 
do not need to be present to win. Tickets are available in the main office at 
ALL district schools; the Athletic Office on Weston Street, the concession 
stand, and student athletes in Stimson and Whitman!

The Weeks to Come
Wednesday, October 23  CW:  Book Fair
    BW:  BOE Business Meeting/Board
     Presentation, 7:30 PM

Thursday, October 24  CW:  Book Fair
    SW/SMS:  Pumpkin Run Rain Date
    WW PTA Wildcat Bash

Friday, October 25  CW:  Book Fair
    SW:  Pumpkin Run Rain Date
    WW:  Safe Halloween, 4-6 PM 
    MW:  Book Fair, 6:30 PM & 
    Halloween Dance, 7 PM
    SW:  Halloween Dance, 6:30-8 PM
    SMS:  Halloween Dance, 7-9 PM

Saturday, October 26  WW:  ACT
    WW:  Marching Band Competition,   
    Lynchburg VA
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New Huntington Location
326 Walt Whitman Rd.

Huntington, NY 11746
631-444-5544

zprad.com

Monday, October 28  MW:  Book Fair
    JKAO:  PTA Council Meeting, 10 AM
    SMS/WW:  Booster Club Meeting, 
    7:30 PM No. Gym Training Room

Tuesday, October 29  MW:  Book Fair

Whitman Sports

Stimson Sports

http://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Superintendent_Newsletter/ACE_Hardware_Coupon1.pdf
http://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Superintendent_Newsletter/Siennas_EZ_Academics_(2).pdf
http://www.zwangerpesiri.com/
http://zprad.com
http://westhillsvisionlongisland.com
https://stores.barnesandnoble.com/store/2327
http://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Superintendent_Newsletter/IHOPHuntintonSpg2016.pdf
https://www.handandstonemelville.com/
https://ymcali.org/programs/child-care
http://hiddensmiles.com/


1 Schwab Road 
Huntington Station, NY 11746

Community and School District Flyers 
In an effort to make our weekly newsletter more convenient, each of the 
flyers we receive are listed below. Click on the one that interests you 
and you will be automatically linked to that flyer.
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COASTLINE POOLS & SPAS

250 W. JERICHO TPKE.
HUNTINGTON STATION, 

NY 11746
631-351-4571

www.coastlinepool.com

http://www.huntingtontaxes.com/
http://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Superintendent_Newsletter/Gustozo_Pizza_Ad_Master.pdf
http://www.coastlinepool.com
http://www.longislandhealingartslearningcenter.com
http://www.coastlinepool.com
http://www.westhillsdentistry.com
http://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Superintendent_Newsletter/Hope_to_dream.pdf
http://li-orthopedicsolutions.com/
http://locations.jambajuice.com/ny/huntington/1100-e.-jericho-turnpike.html
http://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Superintendent_Newsletter/LittleLeagueSmallFryOffer.pdf
https://stores.barnesandnoble.com/store/2327?view=
https://adventureland.us/
http://www.embroidme-huntington.com
http://www.skuffyautobody.com
http://www.huntingtonmazda.com
http://www.GCMazda.com
http://www.ten-tigers.com
http://www.danceXpressli.com


Lee Nober J.D.
Special Projects

If you would like  advertise in 
this newsletter, email me at: 

LNober@shufsd.org

New Huntington Location
326 Walt Whitman Rd.

Huntington, NY 11746
631-444-5544

zprad.com

Supports 
South

Huntington
Schools

http://www.suffolkCountyAcupuncture.com
mailto:LNober@shufsd.org
http://www.zwangerpesiri.com/
http://zprad.com
http://www.investorsbank.com
http://FaustHarrisonPianos.com
http://www.ferrantiempowerment.com
http://www.uncleg.com/
http://www.clubhousesteaks.com/
https://www.gohealthuc.com/nyc/long-island/huntington-station
http://www.westhillsdaycamp.com/
http://www.brioitalian.com/walt_whitman_shops.html

